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Warwick Town Clerk

From: dos.sm.LocGovt.General <General.Div.LocGovernment@dos.ny.gov>
Sent: Thursday, May 03, 2018 9:34 AM
To: Michael Sweeton
Cc: Warwick Town Clerk :
Subject: Followup -~ RESPONSE NEEDED from Warwick for statewide E@EW@ent data
technology study R
" 37019
MAY 03 F
Dear Michael, o{\Na‘W\d‘
T°".“.“°wn clerk

I hope you saw my message sent Monday regarding our local government data and technology practices study. A c
is included below for your reference. We have not yet received a response from the Town of Warwick. | hope your
team can spare a few minutes to complete the online survey accessible through the link below. Your town’s input it
crucial to our effort. If you have questions about the study, please contact the Division of Local Government Service
{518) 473-3355 or General.Div.LocGovernment@dos.ny.gov.

Mark Pattison
Dear Mr. Sweeton,

As a former mayor who is now tasked with understanding and meeting the diverse needs of local officials across Ne:
York State, | know the immense challenges and opportunities you face keeping up with rapidly evolving information
technology. Each day seems to bring a new story that illustrates the stakes: whether it is the town next door fendin:
cyberattacks from hackers abroad or a multi-national company struggling to restore its customers’ trust after the la-
breach. '

At the Department of State, we are working to craft a strategy and evaluate various ideas for how the state can helg
your town and others across the state to adapt. Toward that end, we have partnered with a program at the Maxwe
School of Citizenship and Public Affairs at Syracuse University in a short-term research effort. We seek to gather soi
basic information and understanding of your relationship with data and information technology.

You can help this effort by participating in the following survey. It should only take 10-15 minutes for you or anoth«
senior member of your organization who oversees your town’s records to complete:

https://ee.kobotoolbox.org/single/::Y5Bx

We recommend that you complete the survey with the person who oversees your information systems. A team of
graduate students will review responses and may contact you to arrange a follow-up interview to delve deeper. The
will then prepare an analysis and report that addresses the following questions:

1. What are your most pressing data management needs?
2. What have you done so far to adapt?
3. What state actions would be most helpful as you take the next step?

The purpose of this exercise is to assess the status quo. Many of the questions asked are drawn from the What Wor
City standard, a leading national standard many mid-size and large local governments are striving to achieve but tha
few meet today. We do not expect your town to fulfill this standard today, but we think it is useful to help us
understand where we are collectively. We will share the students’ report with you and all other respondents and m
convene additional conversations later this year based on what we learn.

1



&

I know your time is limited, but | hope you are able to allocate a few minutes to share your perspective on these
important issues. Please be in touch with any questions or feedback you have. We look forward to hearing from ya

Sincerely,

Mark Pattison
Deputy Secretary for Local Government, New York State Department of State



Warwick Town Clerk

From: | dos.sm.LocGovt.General <General.Div.LocGovernment@dos.ny.gov>

Sent: Monday, April 30, 2018 10:22 AM D

To: Michael Sweeton Recﬁ\\le

Cc: Warwick Town Clerk rm’\%

Subject: RESPONSE NEEDED from Warwick for statewide local government d%g@r’fbl(}echngl‘ogy
study e

Dear Mr. Sweeton,

As a former mayor who is now tasked with understanding and meeting the diverse needs of local officials across New
York State, | know the immense challenges and opportunities you face keeping up with rapidly evolving information
technology. Each day seems to bring a new story that illustrates the stakes: whether it is the town next door fending off
cyberattacks from hackers abroad or a multi-national company struggling to restore its customers’ trust after the latest
breach.

At the Department of State, we are working to craft a strategy and evaluate various ideas for how the state can help
your town and others across the state to adapt. Toward that end, we have partnered with a program at the Maxwell
School of Citizenship and Public Affairs at Syracuse University in a short-term research effort. We seek to gather some
basic information and understanding of your relationship with data and information technology.

You can help this effort by participating in the following survey. It should only take 10-15 minutes for you or another
senior member of your organization who oversees your town’s records to complete:

https://ee.kobotoolbox.org/single/::Y5Bx

We recommend that you complete the survey with the person who oversees your information systems. A team of
graduate students will review responses and may contact you to arrange a follow-up interview to delve deeper. They
will then prepare an analysis and report that addresses the following questions:

1. What are your most pressing data management needs?
2. What have you done so far to adapt?
3. What state actions would be most helpful as you take the next step?

The purpose of this exercise is to assess the status quo. Many of the questions asked are drawn from the What Works
City standard, a leading national standard many mid-size and large local governments are striving to achieve but that
few meet today. We do not expect your town to fulfill this standard today, but we think it is useful to help us
understand where we are collectively. We will share the students’ report with you and all other respondents and may
convene additional conversations later this year based on what we learn.

| know your time is limited, but | hope you are able to allocate a few minutes to share your perspective on these
important issues. Please be in touch with any questions or feedback you have. We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Mark Pattison
Deputy Secretary for Local Government, New York State Department of State



Warwick TO\.I.VI‘I Clerk

From: Erica LeBow <ericaeatscarrots@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, April 08, 2018 8:28 PM
To: Warwick Town Clerk; clerk@villageofwarwick.org
Subject: Resolution to rescind PCV permits RECE‘VE‘D
APR 09 7018
of Warwick
TO!J‘_"C‘,W“ Clerk

Dear Sirs and Madams;

I would like to thank you for adopting and supporting the resolution to rescind the permits issued to
Competitive Power Ventures, Energy Center. | am asking for you to put your full support and backing
regarding it.

It is important that we follow through with our hard-earned efforts to bring to light how the permits were
issued through bribery, as a direct result of the conviction of Joseph Percoco, and therefore need to be

rescinded immediately.

In the meantime, the hard work of getting this facility closed is still ahead of us.

I look forWard to your ideas and feedback in working with you to ensure this occurs.
Thank you

Erica LeBow

City of Middletown Resident
Lifelong Orange County Resident



Warwick Town Clerk

From:
Sent:
To:

Cc:

Subject:

Dear Sir(s)/Madame(s);

NATALIA DASRAJ <ndasraj@hotmail.com>

Sunday, April 08, 2018 4:59 PM

brescia@frontiernet.net; ceoffice@orangecountygov.com;
districtattorney@orangecountygov.com; skoufisj@nyassembly.gov;
bonacic@nysenate.gov; PGersbeck@Townofgoshen.org;
kathys@townofwawayanda.com; dohweb@health.ny.gov;
occrabbit@orangecountygov.com; boardofethics@orangecountygov.com; dep.r3
@dec.ny.gov; NYAG.Pressoffice@ag.ny.gov; gary.brown@ag.ny.gov; dep.r4@dec.ny.gov;
eric.schneiderman@ag.ny.gov; zfailla@dailyvoice.com
townclerk@townofwallkill.com; Warwick Town Clerk; clerk@villageofwarwick.org;
Lzappala@thetownofchester.org; info@villageoffloridany.org

Resolution adopted

I would like to thank you for adopting and supporting the resolution to rescind the permits issued to
Competitive Power Ventures, Energy Center. Thus, | am asking for you to put your full support and backing
regarding it, taking immediate action.

It is important that, we follow through with our hard-earned efforts to bring to light how the permits were
issued through bribery, as a direct result of the conviction of Joseph Percoco, and therefore need to be

rescinded immediately!

In the meantime, the hard work of getting this facility closed is still ahead of us.

I look forward to your ideas and feedback in working with you to ensure this occurs.

Thank you,
Natalia Dasraj



Warwick Town C_!erk

AT 0 A
From: Debra Slatts <77y4fn@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, April 08, 2018 8:14 PM
To: brescia@frontiernet.net; ceoffice@orangecountygov.com;

districtattorney@orangecountygov.com; skoufisj@nyassembly.gov;
bonacic@nysenate.gov; pgersbeck@townofgoshen.org;
kathys@townofwawayanda.com; dohweb@bhealth.ny.gov;
occrabbit@orangecountygov.com; boardofethics@orangecountygov.com; dep.r3
@dec.ny.gov; nyag.pressoffice@ag.ny.gov; gary.brown@ag.ny.gov; dep.r4@dec.ny.gov;
eric.schneiderman@ag.ny.gov; zfailla@dailyvoice.com; Warwick Town Clerk;
clerk@villageofwarwick.org

Subject: CPV Resolution

Dear Sir(s)/Madame(s);

I would like to thank you for supporting and adopting the resolution to rescind the permits issued to
Competitive Power Ventures Valley Energy Center. Thus, | am asking for you to put your full support and
backing regarding it; taking immediate action.

It is important that we follow through with our hard-earned efforts to bring to light how the permits were
issued through bribery, as a direct result of the conviction of Joseph Percoco, and therefore need to be
rescinded immediately!

In the meantime, the hard work of getting this facility closed is still ahead of us.
I look forward to your ideas and feedback in working with you to ensure this occurs.
Thank you,

Debra Slattery



Warwick Town Clerk

From: Scali, Carrie <CScali@orangecountygov.com>

Sent: . Tuesday, May 01, 2018 1:35 PM

To: Scali, Carrie Ge‘\\jéﬁ

Subject: OCMPF Course Qe

Attachments: OCMPF 2018 Spring Brochure.pdf A ‘LQ\%

WS

O*MN:\\Q

Hello everyone, 10«3,“,“0\@

This is a reminder that Orange County Municipal Planning Federation (OCMPF) has begun their Spring 2018 Cou:
Series. The second course of the season will be taking place Tuesday, May 8" from 7:00 —9:00 PM and there are still sor
seats available.

Many municipalities in New York State have required their land use board members to acquire continuing educat?'
credits every year. To keep up with this requirement, the Planning Federation offers at least two series of classes e
year for municipal board members, elected officials, and the public.

The attached brochure outlines the course details and registration form. Please contact me with any questions and all
registration requests. We hope to see everyone there.

Carrie

Carrie Scali

Planning Assistant

Orange County Planning Department
124 Main Street

Goshen, NY 10924

Phone: (845) 615-3866

Fax: (845)291-2533

This communication may contain confidential information and is intended only for the individual or entity to whom it i
addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication by anyone other than the intended recipient"‘?’ ’
strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender, and destroy all copies of the orig
message. No responsibility is accepted by Orange County Government for any loss or damage arising in any way from |
receiving this communication.
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This message has been scanned for malware.
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Warwick Town Clerk

From: dos.sm.LocGovt.General <General.Div.LocGovernment@dos.ny. govc \\le’

Sent: Monday, April 30, 2018 10:22 AM @ ,.LQ\‘Q)

To: Michael Sweeton

Cc: Warwick Town Clerk $~\ ‘qi\cx‘

Subject: RESPONSE NEEDED from Warwick for statewide local government d%@aﬂgg@@ﬁnolo
study

Dear Mr. Sweeton,

As a former mayor who is now tasked with understanding and meeting the diverse needs of local officials across New .
York State, | know the immense challenges and opportunities you face keeping up with rapidly evolving information -
technology. Each day seems to bring a new story that illustrates the stakes: whether it is the town next door fending (%
cyberattacks from hackers abroad or a multi-national company struggling to restore its customers’ trust after the late
breach.

At the Department of State, we are working to craft a strategy and evaluate various ideas for how the state can help
your town and others across the state to adapt. Toward that end, we have partnered with a program at the Maxwell
School of Citizenship and Public Affairs at Syracuse University in a short-term research effort. We seek to gather som
- basic information and understanding of your relationship with data and information technology.

You can help this effort by participating in the following survey. It should only take 10-15 minutes for you or another
senior member of your organization who oversees your town’s records to complete:

https://ee.kobotoolbox.org/single/::Y5Bx

We recommend that you complete the survey with the person who oversees your information systems. Ateamof = .
graduate students will review responses and may contact you to arrange a follow-up interview to delve deeper They: j_i
will then prepare an analysis-and report that addresses the following questions: :

1. What are your most pressing data management needs?
2. What have you done so far to adapt?
3. What state actions would be most helpful as you take the next step?

The purpose of this exercise is to assess the status quo. Many of the questions asked are drawn from the What Work:. .
City standard, a leading national standard many mid-size and large local governments are striving to achieve but that
few meet today. We do not expect your town to fulfill this standard today, but we think it is useful to help us
understand where we are collectively. We will share the students’ report with you and all other respondents and may;
convene additional conversations later this year based on what we learn.

| know your time is limited, but | hope you are able to allocate a few minutes to share youf perspective on these
important issues. Please be in touch with any questions or feedback you have. We look forward to hearing from you.:

Sincerely,

Mark Pattison
Deputy Secretary for Local Government, New York State Department of State



Warwick Town Clerk

T -
From: Warwick Town Comptroller
Sent: Monday, May 07, 2018 9:54 AM
To: Warwick Town Clerk
Cc Michael Sweeton
Subject: STANDARD WORKDAY AND REPORTING FOR ELECTED OFFICIALS; TERM:
1/1/2018-12/31/2021
Attachments: ELECTED RETIREMENT REPORT 1.1.18-2.31.2021.xlsx
Eileen, :

Please see attached schedule to be included on the 5/8/2018 board meeting. As previously discussed, this is to be o
reported to the New York State and Local Employees’ Retirement System. Please let me know when this documents
ready, | need to included a form to change the time reported from 1/1/2018 to 4/30/2018.
Thanks,

Ana Kanz

Comptroller

Town of Warwick

. (845) 986-1120 X242 , \\jeo
86-1: e
A v o, : Re ; 1%\%

\\"\‘{ 0 o
10’?0\03“ cleté




STANDARD WORKDAY AND REPORTING TO NYSLRS FOR ELECTED OFFICIALS

STANDARD RECORD OF

TITLE WORK DAY NAME CURRENT TERM ACTIVITY
TOWN CLERK 6.5 EILEEN ASTORINO  1/1/2018-12/31/2021 22.46
RECEIVER OF TAXES 6.5 BRENDA FAULLS 1/1/2018-12/31/2021 19.56
TOWN JUSTICE 6.5 PETER BARLET 1/1/2018-12/31/2021 6.67
TOWN COUNCILMAN 6.5 MARION SHUBACK  1/1/2018-12/31/2021 3.46
TOWN COUNCILMAN 6.5 FLOYD DEANGELO  1/1/2018-12/31/2021 11.90



Warwick Town Clerk _

From: Scali, Carrie <CScali@orangecountygov.com> Ge\\l?x)

Sent: Monday, May 07, 2018 10:53 AM gﬁ ,LQ\%

To: Scali, Carrie N ?

Subject: OCMPF Chairs Meeting Invitation W it

Attachments: 2018_Chairs_Meeting_Invite.pdf ,‘0«“0“ cett
fo®

Please Forward to all board chairs:

The OCMPF is pleased to invite you to our next scheduled semi-annual Meeting of All Orange County
Chairs, to be held Thursday, May 31st 5 to 6:30pm at the Orange County Citizens Foundation offices, 27 :
White Oak Drive, Sugar Loaf. Specifically, the Chaits Meeting will provide a forum for open discussion amony
Board Chairs from throughout Orange County. As always, refreshments will be served. Please find an invitati:
for the meeting event attached . '

Please RSVP to Cartie Scali at the Orange County Planning Department.
Thank you for your attention to this mattet,

Carrie

Carrie Scali

Planning Assistant

Orange County Planning Department
124 Main Street

Goshen, NY 10924

Phone: (845) 615-3866

Fax: (845)291-2533

This communication may contain confidential information and is intended only for the individual or entity to whom it i
addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication by anyone other than the intended recipie
strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender, and destroy all copies of the ori,
message. No responsibility is accepted by Orange County Government for any loss or damage arising in any way fro
receiving this communication. '

This message has been scanned for malware.




ORANGE COUNTY MUNICIPAL PLANNING FEDERATION
/0 ORANGE COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING
124 MAIN ST GOSHEN, NY 10924

PHONE: 845.615.3840 FAX: 845.291.2533

May 2018

Dear Municipal Board Chair,

The Board of Directors of the Orange County Municipal Planning Federation invites you
to a joint Meeting of all Orange County Chairs to be held on Thursday, May 31st 2018
from 5:00 - 6:30 PM at the Orange County Citizens Foundation offices, 23 White Oak
Drive, Sugar Loaf. If for some reason you cannot attend, we would appreciate you
sending a representative.

The Chairs Meeting will provide an open discussion among attendees for topics of recent
interest or development. The OCMPF will also survey chairs on any past, present or
potential class ideas or topics that are of heightened interest throughout the County.

We are also interested to know how best to educate the newest members of your Board as
they often have needs and questions that are different from more seasoned veterans. If

you are able, please bring a list of names of your new board members that you can
provide us for future educational programming.

Please advise your attendance plans by calling (845) 615-3840, faxing (845) 291-2533 or
by sending an e-mail to cscali@orangecountygov.com . Please RSVP As Soon As
Possible.

We look forward to seeing you on May 31%.

Sincerely yours,

The Orange County Municipal Planning Federation




Warwick Towp_ Clerk

R
From: Laraia, Regina <RLaraia@orangecountygov.com>
Sent: Monday, May 07, 2018 2:07 PM
To: Beezer in Cornwall; Charlie Romer Town of Wallkill DPW, Chester UFSD; City of

Middletown; City of Newburgh; City of Newburgh DPW; City of Port Jervis; Cornwa:!
Schools; dpw of harriman; DPW Vlllage of Warwick; Florida UFSD; Fuzzy; Goshen ,
Highway; J McClintock; Middletown Enlarged City School District; Minisink Schools;: .
Monroe Woodbury Schools; OCCC; ORANGE ULSTER BOCES; Otisville Correctional;
Jervis Schools; Town of Blooming Grove; town of Chester
(Izappala@thetownofchester.org); Town of Cornwall; Town of Crawford nghway, L

N@@ Marshall; Town of Deerpark Highway (ehughson@townofdeerpark.org); town of
(&) Goshen; Town of Greenville; Town of Hamptonburgh; Town of Hamptonburgh Higt
@ “LQ\% Town of Minisink; Town of Monroe Highway; Town of Montgomery Highway; Towr:
\}\‘;‘( \) % Mount Hope; Town of New Windsor highway Dept; Town of Newburgh; Town of
§ M‘\L Tuxedo; Town of Wallkill; Town of Wallkill Parks; Warwick Town Clerk; Town of
‘(0"',2\03:“0\6 Wawayanda; Town of Woodbury; Tuxedo UFSD; Valley Central Schools; Village of

Chester; Village of Cornwall on Hudson; Village of Florida; Village of Goshen; Villa

Greenwood Lake (clerk@villageofgreenwoodlake.org); Village of Kiryas Joel; villag

Maybrook; Village of Mongomery; Village of Monroe; Village of Otisville; Village o

South Blooming Grove clerk; Village of Walden; Village of Warwick; Village of

Washingtonville; Village of Washingtonville DPW; Village.of Woodbury Highway;

Dept Village of Warwick

Subject: Household Hazardous Waste Event for Schools, Municipalities, Businesses and Far
Will Be Friday June 1st

Attachments: Port Jervis Registration Form 2018.pdf

Hi — Just a reminder — the next Household Hazardous Waste Event will be in Port Jervis at the P
Jervis Transfer Station on Friday June 1, 2018. The next event is Friday September 215! so ple
get your registrations in!

Registrations will be accepted until May 18, 2018. Please see attached registration form.
If you have any questions please contact:

Ermin Siljkovic

Recycling Coordinator

Orange County DPW

Division of Environmental
Facilities & Services (EF&S).
2455-2459 Route 17M, P.O. Box 637
Goshen, NY 10924

(845) 291-3246 (Office)

(845) 637-9041 (Cell)

(845) 291-4570 (Fax)
esilijkovicl@orangecountygov.com

Thank youl!!!!

REGINA LARAIA
SECRETARY ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT /]
ENVIRONMENTAL FACILITIES & SERVICES




PHONE (845) 29 1-2664
FAX (845) 29 1-2665

This communication may contain confidential information and is intended only for the individual or entity to whom i, i
addressed. Any review, dissemination, or copying of this communication by anyone other than the intended recipie:
strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender, and destroy all copies of the orit:
message. No responsibility is accepted by Orange County Government for any loss or damage arising in any way fra:
receiving this communication. '

This message has been scanned for malware.




Orange County Household Hazardous Waste Collection - Far
Schools, Government Agencies, Small Businesses, Small

Quantity Generator Registration |

Complete entire form (both pages) and return to: OC DPW, Div. of EF&S, P.O. Box 637 Goshen :
10924 or fax to 291-4570 ;

For further information: CALL 845- 291-3246 or go to: www.orangecountygov.com/efs

FRIDAY, June 1, 2018:
Orange County Transfer Station #3
86 Towpath Road, Port Jervis NY 12771

No Registrations taken after: Friday, May 18, 2018
Cost is according to fee schedule established by vendor — drop off time schedule

Sponsored by Orange County DPW Division of Environmental Facilities and Setvices, County Executive, Steven M. Neuhaus
Co-Sponsored by New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

SIGNATURE (required):
Name: email:

Company
Address: | ___Phone:
Are you a (check one): Farmer O School B Governmental Agency O Small Business [O

‘SMALL QUANTITY GENERATORS MAY TRANSPORT A MAXIMUM OF 220 Ibs. OF HAZARDOUS W.
TO THIS EVENT BASED ON NYS DEC REGULATIONS

Quantity (Ibs/qallons) Quantity (Ibs/gallons) Quantity (Ibs/gallons)
Pesticides/Herbicides Automotive Products/Gas/Oil Varnishes/Shellacs/Stains:
Dry: Dry: '
Liquid: Liquid: Solvents/Thinners:
Aerosol Cans:
Joint Compound: Aerosol Cans:
Corrosives/Cleaners
Dry: Rubber Cement; Photographic Chemicals:
Liquid: Dry: ”
Roofing Tar:
-Aerosol Cans: ___ Liquid:
Pool Chemicals Driveway Sealer: Dry Wall Compound:
Dry:
Liquid: Creosote: Mercury:
Paint: Oil Based ONLY Inks: Dental Amalgam:
Liquid:
Adhesives: Fluorescent bulbs (in ft.):
Aerosol Cans:
Other:

Dry:




SMALL QUANTITY GENERATOR CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify that I am a generator of hazardous waste within the State of New York and that because of the smi: .-
volume of hazardous waste generated and/or stored, I qualify for conditionally exempt small quantity generator s

I understand that in order for conditionally exempt small quantity generator status, I must meet all three of the
following conditions:

1. Generate less than 1 kg/month (2.2 pounds) of acute hazardous waste (as defined by 6 NYCRR P
371), and never store more than this amount on site at any time; and '

2. Generate less than 100 kg/month (220 pounds) of all other hazardous waste (as defined by 6 NYC
Part 371), and never store more than 1000 kg/month on site at any time.

3. Transport a maximum of 220 Ibs of hazardous waste at one time.

Only if I am a farmer, I realize that I may store up to 1000 kg. (2200 pounds) of non-acute hazardous waste pesti:
on my farm without losing my conditionally exempt status, provided that these wastes are brought to a househol
hazardous waste collection program.

I further understand that if, in the future, I exceed the quantity limitations described above, I will become subject
additionally regulation as a hazardous waste generator and will no longer be eligible to participate in this type of ;
collection program. '

I certify that I have the authority to make these statements on behalf of my farm or business. Also, I, the undersi :
do hereby certify that the items brought for collection came from my farm or business located in Orange County.

Signed: Title:

Name (print):

Company Name:
Address:

Email;

Organization Type:

WASTE (S) BROUGHT TO THIS PROGRAM.:

Type of waste: ‘ Quantity:
Type of waste: Quantity:
Type of waste: Quantity:

ADDITIONAL WASTE (S) STORED ON SITE:
Type of waste: Quantity:

Type of waste: Quantity:

Type of waste: _ Quantity:




M e r r I t t www.merritiresearch.com

Research Services

1 May, 2018 REC

0
Town of Warwick “M i
Eileen M. Astorino, Town Clerk otV 1
“0’”“ N“G\e
132 Kings Highway 10

Warwick, NY 10990
Dear Ms. Astorino:

Hello, we are Merritt Research Services. Since 1986, we have provided municipal bond credit information
to a wide variety of investment professionals - credit research analysts, investment bankers, underwriters,
traders, portfolio managers, rating agencies and accountants, including some of the largest money managers
in the nation. As such, we would like to request your assistance in updating our records.

Our clients maintain ongoing surveillance over bonds held in their investment portfolios. Among the
nation’s largest purchasers of new and secondary market tax-backed debt obligations, they believe obtaining
current financial information is vital to the bond valuation process. This is why we are requesting your
2017 audited financial statements and supplemental information. Please send the above documents
electronically to Infocenter(@merrittresearch.com or to the following address:

Merritt Research Services, LLC
Attention: Corporate Information Center
1212 Dina Ct.

Hiawatha, A 52233-4706

If the Warwick 2017 audit has not yet been completed, or we are misdirecting this request, please let me
know. We thank you in advance for your time, effort and consideration. If you have any questions, please
feel free to contact us at (877) 861-MUNI or electronically, at infocenter@merrittresearch.com.

Sincerely,

CawrrieA. Beryomivv
Financial Statement Analyst
C0215149-1

“Providing municipal credit related data since 1986”

319.861.5400 = 877.861.MUNI = 1212DinaCt = Hiawatha, IA 52233-4706



"Warwick Town Clerk

o .

From: Winter, Neil L. Jr. <WINTERN@oru.com>

Sent: Tuesday, May 08, 2018 11:04 AM

To: Winter, Neil L. Jr.

Subject: O&R: CUSTOMERS BEWARE NEW BILL PAYMENT SCAM ON FACEBOOK
RECEIVE

Please share this with your residents. . :

| y MAY 082018
Town of Warwick

Town Clerk o

O&R: CUSTOMERS BEWARE NEW BILL PAYMENT SCAM ON FACEBOOK

PEARL RIVER, NY May 8, 2018 --- O&R warned its customers today about a new phony bill-pay~
scheme --- this time in Spanish on Facebook --- in which crooks pose as “consultants” who offer 1
help customers pay their debts. In reality, the crooks are stealing the customers’ money.

The thieves say on Facebook that if customers wire a percentage of their “electric, cable, cell phc
or any utility bill" to the scammers, the crooks will put up the difference to fully pay the bill. The
example the phony post uses is if a customer’s bill is $250, the customer can wire the thief $150
thief will cover the rest.

It looks too good to be true. That's because it isn’t true. The scammer doesn’t cover the custome
bill. The scammer steals the customer’s money.

To make things worse, after the customer sends the payment to the scammer, the thieves send t
customer a bogus 646 phone number for the customer to call to confirm that their payment was
received by the company and the bill was paid in full.

Once again, not true. No payment was made on the account. The thieves stole the customer's m
that was intended to pay the bill, the thieves had no intention of helping retire the debt and the bil
needs to be fully paid.

Don't et this happen to you.

If you have questions about your O&R bill payment, call O&R Customer Service directly at (877) :
4100 or email us. '



Warwick Town Clerk

From:

Sent:

To:

Cc:

Subject:
Attachments:

Hello:

Loretta Lenihan\ <lorettalenihan@optonline.net>
Friday, April 27, 2018 6:29 PM

Janice Valentino

Loretta Lenihan

SAVE THE DATE FOR SPECIAL PD MEETING
Being Mortal Project May 17 2018 flyer.pdf

The PD Support Group of Warwick-Hudson Valley has collaborated with Hospice of Orange County to provide a
community viewing of the film, Being Mortal. Please be kind enough to let us know if you plan on attending so we may
be adequately prepared. Upon viewing the film, we will have a Q&A with a highly qualified panel of speakers.

This meeting is open to our entire community so please feel free to share this information.

Looking forward to seeing you there.

Sent from my IPad

Loretta Hutchinson-Lenihan MS, CCC-SLP,TSHH
Speech Language Pathologist '

Sent from my IPad
Loretta Hutchinson-Lenihan MS, CCC-SLP,TSHH
Speech Language Pathologist
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Atul Gawande

ST
Bemg Mortal )

~Atul Goawande

Medicine and What Matters in the Bnd

In 2014 Harvard surgeon and writer Atul Gawande published the
best-seller Being Mortal about modern medicine and the culture's difficulty
with accepting death. This documentary, Being Mortal tells the story of

Dr. Gawande who is learning to think about death and dying in the
context of being a healer. By sharing stories from both physicians and the
people and families he encounters, including his own, the documentary
shares new light on how our system so often focused on a cure, neglects the
important conversations that need to happen so that a person’s true
priorities can be known and honored. |

The Being Mortal Community Project

Thursday, May 17, 2018 1:30 pm~ 3:30 pm

American Legion Hall, 71 Forester Avenue, Warwick, NY 10990
Hosted by Dr. Danielle Belser, Associate Medical Director and members of a Hosplce Care Team
This is free and open to the public but reservations are
requested due to limited space.

Janice Valentino 561-6143 x 324
email janicev@hospiceoforange.com
SPONSORED BY: HOSPICE of Orange and Sullivan Counties, Inc.
Parkinson's Disease & Movement Disorders Support Group of Warwick




Orange County Department of Health

Free Rabies Clinic

8 The Orange County Department of Health, in cooperation with the
i Town of Woodbury will be holding a free animal rabies vaccination
 clinic in the Town of Woodbury on May 20, 20138.

B The clinics are open to cats, dogs and ferrets of Orange County

¥ residents only. All pets must be restrained by leash or carrier and
R proof of prior vaccination should be brought to the clinic for the
3-year shot. Ferret shots are only good for one year regardless of
M prior proof of vaccinations. |

8 “Pre-registration for the clinic is recommended. For registration
please call the Town of Woodbury clerk at 845-928-6829-ext. 7.

B [or more information on rabies, please call the Orange County
B Department of Health Environmental Division at (845) 291-2331.

Clinic Information
Town of Woodbury Area

s Where: Town of Woodbury - %0
: Town Highway Garage ¢ \\‘
24 County Route 105 Qg Qb‘@\%
Highland Mills, NY Q\\i\ e “‘f
Date: Sunday May 20,2018 ‘&0".20«“0\%

3 Time: 10:00 AM — 12:00 Noon

B Pre- register: Town of Woodbury Clerk at 845 928-6829 Ext. 7.

Steven M. Neuhaus

County Executive

Jennifer L. Roman, DO

Acting Commissioner of Health
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